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Brief Recap of Events from April 2021
• 14 April: ACIP (vaccine advisory team) recommended a pause on the 

use of J&J single dose COVID vaccine due to safety concerns of a rare 
auto-immune clotting syndrome 
• Thrombosis with Thrombocytopenia Syndrome (TTS)
• At the time 6 cases had been identified in the US
• A similar safety concern in Europe occurred with a different vaccine that has 

same mechanism of action (adenovirus vector and DNA)

• After the pause, additional cases of this autoimmune clotting 
syndrome with low platelets were identified.

• As of 15 April, 15 cases confirmed out of 7.98 million vaccine doses 
given

• 23 April: ACIP voted to lift the pause and restart administration of J&J 
vaccine







Important Take Home Points
• FDA has added a warning to the J&J vaccine EUA and fact sheet 

regarding rare clotting event.

• TTS is rare, but appears to be very similar to another rare condition 
that happens in some patients who get heparin (blood thinner)
• Heparin-Induced Thrombocytopenia (HIT)
• Patients who have had this issue should already have it documented as a 

heparin allergy in their medical records
• Highest risk seen in women <50 YO, and they should be made aware of the 

risk

• Experts advise patients with history of HIT should be offered a 
different COVID vaccine (mRNA vaccine, Pfizer or Moderna), 
especially if HIT happened within 90-180 days


